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Cache La Poudre  
Elementary School 

3511 W. Cty. Rd. 54G 
LaPorte, CO 80535 

 
 

Principal 

Landus Boucher 
  

Vice Principal 

 Colleen Worman 

 
General Information 
 

Office Hours   
   7:15am - 3:15pm 
 
Phone Numbers 
    Office      488-7600  
     Fax          488-7676 
     *If your child is ill or will 
not be at school, please  
leave a message on the 
Attendance line.  
 
School Hours 
    7:50am - 2:35pm 
    Supervision begins at  
    7:45am  
 
 

Preschool  
          7:40am - 2:35pm 
           
 
Website    
https://cpe.psdschools.org 

 

 

 

September 2022 

Pirate Pages 
 

Advertising in this newsletter does not imply endorsement by Poudre School District.  

continued on next page 

September Calendar 

5-LABOR DAY- No school 

6-Lego Stem Class -2:45-4:15 

8-School Pictures-AM 

    Young Rembrandts-2:35-3:35 

12-5th Grade to Eco Week  

       Science Matters-2:40-3:40 

13-5th Grade at Eco Week 

 13-Lego Stem 2:45-4:15 

14-5th Grade Eco Week-return at 2:00 

15-Young Rembrandts-2:35-3:35 

19-Science Matters-2:40-3:40 

20-Lego Stem-2:45-4:15 

22-2nd Grade Field trip 9:00 

22-Young Rembrandts-2:35-3:35 

https://cpe.psdschools.org/
http://www.womensclinicnoco.com/
http://www.saludclinic.org/
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continued on next page 

From the Principal      continued 

26-Science Matters-2:40-3:40 

27-Lego Stem-2:45-4:15 

29-Young Rembrandts-2:35-3:35 

30-Pirate Pegleg Parade Fundraiser 

September Calendar     continued 

Welcome back Pirates! It has been a wonderful start to a 
new year. We are excited to continue our adventure with 
you as our ship has entered the 22-23 waters. We 
appreciated you coming for the material drop off as well as 
for the back-to-school night gathering. It is always a 
pleasure to spend time with our community. We hope the 
back-to-school night videos gave you the foundational 
information to get the year started. Please don’t hesitate 
to let us know as questions come up. 

Though our times have changed this year, it feels as though our community has 
adapted and adjusted to get our pirates here on time. Please remember if you 
want your child to have breakfast you may drop them off starting at 7:30 a.m. 
at the cafeteria doors. If your child is having breakfast at home, please drop 
them off no earlier than 7:45 a.m. as our day officially starts at 7:50 a.m. 

http://www.ascentstudio.com/youth_clubs
http://www.youthclinic.com/
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We are all working on building routines that will set us up for success. Packing 
backpacks with homework and necessary items the night before as well as 
getting a good night’s sleep will lead to a less stressful morning. We will 
continue to build strong relationships and connections with our morning 
meetings that will start our days with a welcoming and positive tone. 

Remember to take care of breakfast and lunch accounts online and to send a 
water bottle and a simple healthy snack so students can stay hydrated and 
fueled. At the end of the day if your child doesn’t ride the bus, you can pick 
your child up at their classroom door or wait in the parent pick up line where 
they will walk and meet you at the car. If you choose to stay and allow your 
child to play after school, a parent or guardian must be with them. Students 
may not stay and play on the playground unsupervised. 

We are looking forward to upcoming events in September. Our fifth-grade 
students will be participating in a field trip to the CSU mountain campus. 
Second grade students will be going on a field trip to The Gardens on Spring 
Creek. At the end of the month the school will be involved in the PTO’s yearly 
fundraising event that will culminate with the Pirate Pegleg Parade fun run. 
Stay tuned for details regarding how to get involved and cheer your pirate on. 

Thank you for sharing your children with us. Their perspective often brings 
magic and joy to our day. 

Landus Boucher 

lboucher@psdschools.org 

From the Principal      continued 

http://www.poudrelibraries.org/
http://www.joemivshekrealtor.com/
mailto:lboucher@psdschools.org
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continued on next page 

Parking on East side of school 

Office Notes 

After School plans and Alphabest 

If your child’s after school plans will change, please be sure to call the office.   If 
your child is signed up for Alphabest, call Alphabest in addition to our office, if 
plans have changed.  That way we can be sure students get where they need to 
be.   

When dropping off or picking up students, please do not block 
the driveway at Overland Trail Park next to the school.  It has 
been blocked several times and the residents who live there 
have been blocked in and then been late to work.  Thank you!    

Thank you for notifying the school when your child will not be in school.  We 
also appreciate keeping your child home when they are not feeling well.  
Keeping emergency numbers up to date and also keeping voice mail boxes clear 
can help us when we need to get in touch with parents/guardians.  Below is the 
district Covid guidelines.  More information about Covid and answers to 
questions can be found at https://www.psdschools.org/your-district/
covidsafety. 

Attendance 

https://wecleanlocal.com/
mailto:SchoolNewsletterCompany@gmail.com
https://www.psdschools.org/your-district/covidsafety
https://www.psdschools.org/your-district/covidsafety
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Ahoy, pirates! I’m Mandy Parton, and I’m new to the media specialist role here at CLPE. You may remember 
that last year I was the gifted and talented site coordinator as well as the I.B. coordinator. This year I will 
continue the role of I.B. coordinator and pick up the role of media specialist as well.  

I’m excited to make connections between our International Baccalaureate program and the media center. As 
we progress through the year, we’ll be getting more familiar with the Learner Profile attributes through 
shared stories and activities. We’ll also work on developing the Approaches to Learning, especially thinking 
and research skills. Below, you can see a snapshot of both the Approaches to Learning and the Learner 
Profiles for reference. 

The Reading Nook 
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4TH Grade 

continued on next page 

4th Grade is off to a SUNNY start!  We are jumping into 4th grade by 
creating our “Classroom Norms”, learning procedures, and practicing the 
classroom jobs we are assigned each week.  We have successfully completed 
fall testing (STAR & MAPS reading and math) so we have data that helps guide 
us throughout the year. We are building our stamina as we go and we are 
excited to dive into all the fun things 4th grade has to offer. The first IB Unit of 
Inquiry will be “Who We Are” which focuses on our strengths and how they 
benefit us when we are collaborating in groups, problem solving, or working 
independently.  In writing, we are practicing our “Doozer” sentences and not 
“Snoozers”, summaries, and solid paragraph writing.  In math, we are working 
on place value with numbers up to the millions and practicing our multiplication 
facts.  We will be learning about our reading range and setting our AR goals 
soon. Please reach out to us with any questions or concerns.  

Mrs. Glenn & Mrs. Dunnion 

Secret Garden Sketching 5th grade Art 
It is so nice to have the students back in school enjoying the 
wonderful spaces we have at CLPE.  
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Secret Garden Sketching 5th grade Art  continued 
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September: What’s happening in the Art Room? 

Welcome to the 2022-23 school year!! I am looking forward to a wonderful 
year with my students.   

I will be focusing on teaching only Art this year and I couldn’t be more excited! 

Students will be experimenting with different materials, learning about artists 
and learning new techniques.  

• Our first important event this year is Original Works! This fundraiser is 
to support the specials content areas, mainly the art program at CLPE.  

 

 

 

 

 

• Students will create an artwork in art class and the Original Works 
company will send a brochure so you can order products with your 
child’s original artwork printed on them. 

• The program is optional, but the products will be created and arrive in 
time to give as gifts before we adjourn for the December break. 

More information will be provided later for ordering in October. 

http://www.originalworks.com/
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Music Notes 

continued on next page 

Welcome back, Pirates, and 
welcome, new Pirates!  We are off 
to a great start in the music 
room.  Classes have been singing, 
dancing, and playing instruments 
to start the year.  

2022-23 Music Programs:     

Music Program dates and times are listed below.  Students will arrive in their 
classrooms ten minutes before their performance times.  You will receive 
detailed information about your student’s performance starting about one 
month before the performance date.  

Program and Performance Dates and Times (in the CLPE Gym):  

Tuesday, November 15, 2022 at 6:30 p.m. RiverSong Choir   

Thursday, March 30, 2023   

5:45 p.m. Kindergarten Music Program   

6:30 p.m. 3rd Grade Music Program  

 Thursday, April 13, 2023  

5:45 p.m. 1st Grade Music Program   

6:30 p.m. 4th Grade Music Program  

 Tuesday, May 2, 2023 at 6:00 p.m. Modern Band Concert   

(note that this is listed as a Choir Concert on the 2022-23 Family Events at 
a  Glance, but this is a Modern Band Concert)  

 Thursday, May 4, 2023  

5:45 p.m. 2nd Grade Music Program   

6:30 p.m. 5th Grade Music Program:  5th Grade Showcase  
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Music Notes 

RiverSong Choir:   

After several COVID years of not having choir, we are starting up again!  
RiverSong Choir will be Tuesday mornings, 7:15-7:45, from September 13 until 
November 15 (with a concert at school that evening).  Choir is open to any 
CLPE student in 3rd, 4th, and 5th grades.  I will need you to register your 
student ahead of time, for planning purposes.  Registration will be open until 
Friday, September 9, and can be completed online or by having your student 
request a paper copy of the registration form from Mrs. Flail or in the CLPE 
office.  

There is no fee for choir, but we do ask $7 for the T-shirt.  This can be paid 
through SchoolPay or by cash/check at school.  Anyone unable to pay this fee 
may request to be loaned a shirt for the performance.  

Please review the choir policies and register online by visiting the “RiverSong 
Choir” tab of Mrs. Flail’s Learning Page (https://sites.google.com/
psdschools.org/cpe-specials-flail/riversong-choir).  In case you are unable to 
register online, paper forms are available from Mrs. Flail or in the front office.  

Modern Band Club will meet during the spring this year, and will be open to 
students in 3rd, 4th, and 5th grades. More information regarding schedules and 
registration will be provided after Winter Break. Please note that the event 
listed on the Family Events Calendar for CLPE notes a Choir Concert on May 2, 
but will actually be a modern band concert.  

As always, please contact me with any questions or concerns.  I am at CLPE all 
day on Tuesday and Thursday, and in the morning on Wednesday.  

 

Melissa Flail   mflail@psdschools.org  488-7645   

https://sites.google.com/psdschools.org/cpe-specials-flail/riversong-choir
https://sites.google.com/psdschools.org/cpe-specials-flail/riversong-choir
mailto:mflail@psdschools.org


CLPE Pirate Pages 

PAGE  12 



CLPE Pirate Pages 

PAGE  13 



CLPE Pirate Pages 

PAGE  14 

After School Programs 

All volunteers (even if you were registered last 
year) must be approved  or renewed through the 
Poudre School District Volunteer program.  To 
register, go to https://www.psdschools.org/
community/volunteers .  When coming in the 

building to volunteer, you must stop in at the front desk and check in and 
receive a pass. Please bring your drivers license for the first visit.   Volunteers 
must check out at the desk when leaving the building.   

WE are looking for volunteers for two events including the PTO sponsored 
Pegleg Parade fundraiser (Sept) and Vision and Hearing screenings (Nov).  If you 
want to help with these events be sure to register to volunteer with the district.   

We are excited to start after school programs in person again! This fall we are 
offering 3 classes. Young Rembrandts, Lego Club and Science Matters. Please 
see the flyers below. These classes are provided by outside vendors that 
come into the school to teach our students. All registrations and payments are 
online. If you have questions about the program content, please contact the 
vendors directly. We will remind your student each day if they have a class 
after school, however, it is also very helpful for you to do the same. We have 
used these vendors before and have had very positive feedback from students 
and parents. 

Young Rembrandts: 

www.youngrembrandts.com/fortcollinsco-cheyennewy 

LEGO Engineering: 

STEM FUNdamentals using LEGO® Materials! Fall 2022 

https://play-well-registration.com/registration/new/96194 

Pokémon Engineering using LEGO® Materials! Fall 2022 

https://play-well-registration.com/registration/new/96195 

Science Matters in America: 

www.ScienceMatters.tv 

VOLUNTEERS 

https://www.psdschools.org/community/volunteers
https://www.psdschools.org/community/volunteers
http://Www.youngrembrandts.com/fortcollinsco-cheyennewy
https://play-well-registration.com/registration/new/96194
https://play-well-registration.com/registration/new/96195
http://www.ScienceMatters.tv
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September Breakfast Menu 
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September Lunch Menu 


